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* BILL ORTLOFF presides over Science Club meeting.

RICH HOENIG gets assist in his lecture on workings of the in­
ternal combustion engine. Miniature model clarified presentation.

science club in
lecture program

The Science Club featured a series of 
lectures given for the entire member­

ship’s benefit. Principals were Rich Hoe- 
nig, Joe Ponessa, and James Tharrington. 
Tharrington’s exhibits for talks on rocket 
propulsion merited special commendation.

During the early months of school, the
National Science Foundation, aware of the 
talent of four club members, awarded 
monetary stipends for government research 
work. Harry Kranepool, Thomas Mc­
Cormack, Richard Hoenig, and Robert 
Costello were the grant recipients. Club 
President Rill Ortloff, himself an honor

student in science, pointed out that the 
four worked no less than twenty hours a 
week on their project.

New this year for the club was a science 
equipment service for students established 
under the direction of Professor John 
Burke, the moderator.

The Phoenix, official publication of the 
club, continued to find the same successful 
response from the chib’s forty members.

Rounding out a year of significant events 
was the very enjoyable fishing trip outing in 
October. Twenty members participated in 
the chib’s only social event.
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